
Celebrating 35 Years ®f Surf Life Saving in Br®ulee 



Agenda 

35th  Annual General Meeting 

The 35th  Annual General Meeting of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club will 

be held in the Club House on Saturday the 19th  July commencing at 5.00 pm. 

1. Welcome to members and guests 

2. Apologies 

3. Confirmation of the minutes of the 34th  Annual General Meeting 

4. Business arising from the minutes 

5. Presentation of the Presidents Annual report and balance sheet as per 

the Annual Financial Report 

6. Business arising 

7. Election of officers for the 2014 — 2015 season. 

8. Confirmation of Auditors for the coming season. 

9. "That Broulee SSLSC seeks affiliation for the 2014 — 2015 season with The Far South 
Coast Branch of Surf Life Saving NSW, SLSNSW and SLSA. Further, that the articles, 
constitution, by-laws, regulations and resolutions, together with the awards and 
equipment of Surf Life Saving Australia Limited and/or affiliated State/Territory 
centres and /or branches, be accepted without reservation." 

10. The election to honorary life membership of those members duly 

nominated by the Committee. There being none nominated for this 

year. 

11. General Business for which due notice has been given. 

All Nominations for positions should be in the hands of the Secretary before the 
meeting. 

Any questions related to the financial report should be given to the Treasurer, 

Lynda McKay before the meeting, so that a full and accurate answer can be 

provided at the AGM. 



OFFICE BEARERS 
2013-2014 

Patrons 
Rod Shannahan 
Claudia Dixon 

President 
Allan Veness 
Vice President 
Geoff Wells 

Secretary 
Wendy Law 
Minutes Secretary 
Darren Browning 

Treasurer 
Lynda McKay 

Club Captain 
Kirsty Campbell 
Vice Club Captain 
David Law 

First Aid Officer 
Melinda Brogan 
House Captain 
John Edmunds 

Chief Instructor 
Mick Lambert 
Training Coordinator 
Shane Madden 
WH & S Officer 
Andrew Edmunds  

Radio 
Gordon Harris 

Craft 
Tim McDonald 
IRB Captain 
Peter McKay 

Junior Coordinator 
Scott Elliott 
Publicity Officer 
Andrew Edmunds 

Registrar 
Tim McDonald (snr) 
Bernese Griffiths (jnr) 
Maintenance Officer 
Peter Halkett 

Boat Captain 
Gary Pettigrove 
Broulee Boutique 
Barbara Wells / Marilyn Halpin 

Public Officer 
John Edmunds 

Child Protection Officer 
John Edmunds 

Club Committee Member: Mark McLeay 
Branch Delegates: Gordon Harris and Melinda Brogan 
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BSSLSC congratulates to the following members 
who gained awards during the season. 

Bronze Medallion and Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue)  
Lynda McKay, Chantal Bradshaw, Alex Law, Alex Gwynne, Madeline Grayson, Emma 
Grayson, Siobhan Brogan, Grace Brooks, Hannah Cadogan, Matt Crampin, Tara Masterson, 
Annie Phillips, Nikki Ayers, Claire Forbes, John Granich, Lauren Heys, Elice Stanley, Harriet 
Walker, Matt Boom, Ali Fleming, Victoria Fleming, Justin Brogan, Michelle Brunty Dubois, 
Neil Dolphin, Kerry Evans, Vicki Haselden, Rachel O'Loughlin, Paul Robertson, Cate Marques, 
Portia Sarris, Oscar Fuller, Kai Sparrius 

IRB Crew Certificate  

Josh Dinham, Kel Pearce, Jade Cowan, Justin Louttit, Emma Grayson, Madeline Grayson, Chantal 
Bradshaw, Elice Stanley, John Granich, Michael Chew, Samantha Law 

Silver Medallion IRB Driver  

Andrew Mizzi, Jade Cowan 

Silver Medallion Aquatic Rescue  

Kirsty Campbell, Scott Kemmis, Andrew Edmunds, Amanda Smith, Andrew Mizzi, Tim 
Webster 

Surf Rescue Certificate, CPR Endorsed  

Libby Doughty, Scott Senior, Nicholas Goddard, Matt Grayson, Britney Johnson, Pippi Sparrius, 
Georgia Whitaker, Rumer Williams, Tom Agnew, Daniel Goodwin, Sally Lockwood, Bianca Martini, 
Chelsea Rowley, Micaylah Rumble, 



100% Patrollers for the Season  

Sam Bailey, Terry Bailey, Matt Boom, Sean Brogan, Grace Brooks, Darren Browning, Michelle 
Brunty-Dubois, Hannah Cadogan, Kirsty Campbell, Diego Carrasco, Melissa Clarke, Haydon 
Connor, Sue Dale, Andrew Edmunds, John Edmunds, Scott Elliott, Kerry Evans, Simon Fearn, 
Vikki Fischer, Alison Flemming, Jeff Gamble, John Granich, Garry Griffiths, Jack Griffiths, 
Jamie Griffiths, Peter Halkett, Peter Haselden, Vicki Haselden, David Hosking, Scott Kemmis, 
Peter Lenehan, Jeff Lucas, Lynda McKay, Peter McKay, Alisha Meek, Jo Melville, Andrew 
Mizzi, Kel Pearce, Gary Pettigrove, Sam Pettigrove, Ted Pettigrove, Ewen Pollock, Narelle 
Pollock, Karen Senior, Craig Shepheard, Amanda Smith, Gabriel Smith, Greg Sparrius, Matt 
Stevens, Allan Veness, Cherise Walker, Tim Webster, Geoff Wells, Rumer Williams, Steve 
Ziegler. 

Patrol Persons of the Year  

Andrew Mizzi and Amanda Smith 

Patrol of the Year  

Patrol 6 

Young Achiever of the Year  

Jack Phillips 

Club Person of the Year  

Scott Elliott 

Sunday Morning Swim Champion  

James Langley 

Runner up Swim Champion  

Simon Fearn and Peter Halpin 



PRESIDENT'S REPORT BROULEE SSLSC 2013-2014 

2013-2014 has been another very good year for Broulee SSLSC. The strength of our club comes from 
the dedication, hard work and cooperation from all our members. We have all worked together to 
achieve our goals of providing surf lifesaving on our beach, emergency callouts, competing in surf 
carnivals and in building a strong united social group. This year we had a total membership of 427 
which included 172 Nippers and 177 patrolling members. 

Our prime focus is surf lifesaving. To this end we have patrolled our beach since early September to 
the end of April. Most members have completed approximately 40 hours of patrols each and 55 of 
our members completed 100% of their patrol obligations. Our club members carried out 29 

rescues, 228 preventions and assisted 26 people with first aid. The callout crew were kept 
busy responding to 22 incidents. 

The role of Club Captain is critical in the functioning of the club. I would like to acknowledge the 
great job Kirsty Campbell has done in organising patrols, entering statistics onto Surfguard and 
sorting all the issues that arose over the patrolling season. I must also acknowledge David & Wendy 
Law who assisted Kirsty in her first year in the job. 

_Nippers have had another big and successful year. They have retained the Dave Pheeney Junior 
Point Score Trophy and in doing so are the FSC Branch champions. Congratulations must go not only 
to the nippers but also to the Age Managers, Coaches, Water safety personnel and parents in 
supporting our future lifesavers. It is pleasing and reassuring to see the nippers in action each 
Sunday morning on our beach. The skills they exhibit in all age groups are truly impressive. Special 
thanks to Scott Elliott and Dave Hosking who have coordinated Nippers for this season. Gary 
Griffiths must also be thanked for ably coordinating water safety each week. 

Broulee competitors have achieved excellent results in local carnivals, at State and at National levels. 
Broulee has again won the Jack Beale Trophy and is again the FSC champion club. This is the fifth 
year in a row we have done this. Many of our competitors will pick up branch awards for their 
efforts. Standout results were from the under 19s Dim Sims boat crew and their sweep Rob Pollock. 
They were NSW champions in their category. Pete (Fuzz) McKay won gold at state, Darren Browning 
made the finals at Aussies, as did Darren Phillips. The BATS and the Canberra Capitals womens crew 
both performed with distinction in the George Bass Marathon. 

Our team of trainers and assessors must also be mentioned as they have contributed many hours in 
training and assessing new SRC, Bronze groups and IRB driver and crew awards. They also do the 
huge job of assessing all active members in their annual proficiencies. Our thanks specifically go to 
Mike Lambert, Peter Halpin, Gary Robbins, Gabi Smith, Kel Pearce, Gary Pettigrove, Diego Carrasco 
and Melinda Brogan. Without them we can't have patrols or competitors. 



The following statistics show just how busy our trainers and assessors have been this year. 

Proficiencies: 
131 Bronze Medallion 
500 Total proficiencies (including nippers) 

New Awards: 
122 Nippers 
100 other awards including: 
32 Bronze 
14 SRC 
13 Age Managers 
4 Coach Level 1 
1 Coach Level 2 
3 Off icia I Level 1 
4 Training officers 
6 New Silver Medallion Aquatic Rescue Certificate 
11 IRB Crew 
2 IRB Drivers 

A big success for the club has been the Sunday morning swims. We have had some competitive 
swims in the Summer and also some freezing swims in Winter. Some swims have seen up to 38 
people participating. While this has helped many of us keep fit, it has also helped build a strong 
social group. I would like to thank Barb and Geoff Wells, Marilyn and Pete Halpin for organising the 
Summer competition. 

The Hotondo Homes Bay to Breakers Ocean Swim was another successful event for the club and our 
partners; The Broulee and Mossy Point Community Association. There were 271 swimmers this year, 
who swam in near perfect conditions with several race records again being broken. This represented 
an increase in swimmers competing of 100 over last year's event. Thanks to the organising 
committee and especially Gary Pettigrove who did a mountain of work as the committee 
chairperson. Thanks to Darren Phillips from Hotondo Homes for again sponsoring the event. 

Running a Surf Club takes a lot of money. While some funds come from SLSNSW and the local 
council, most of ourfunds come from the local community and our own members. The summer 
bistros and bar on Friday nights contribute to this. Our thanks goes to the bar staff, to Cindy for 
coordinating the Bistro and also to the volunteers who helped with the bistro. I would also like to 
acknowledge all those who helped with our door knock appeal in January. This raised over $4000 in 
a few hours. In addition, I would like to publicly thank our major sponsor The Tomakin Sports and 
Social Club who have again supported us to the sum of $5000. We also gained a grant of $3000 from 
Clubs NSW arranged by Graham Wise from the Tomakin Club. IGA Supermarket Tomakin also 
assisted us with a donation of $2500. Surf the Bay supported us with a donation of $5000 which was 
half the proceeds from their Guiness Book world record attempt. We also had ongoing support from 
Eurobodalla Toyota and Moruya Hi Fi and Electrical. 



We are fortunate in our Club to have a highly competent and hard working club committee. They 
have given many hours of their time, knowledge, wisdom and skill in decision making. They sorted 
the day to day issues that have arisen and have also set a course for the club in the future. These 
hard working people are Wendy Law (Secretary), Kirsty Campbell (Club Captain), Lynda McKay 
(Treasurer), Geoff Wells (Vice President), Mike Lambert(Training Officer), Gordon Harris, Darren 
Browning, Peter Halkett, Scott Elliott, John Edmunds, Tim McDonald, Melinda Brogan, Pete McKay, 
and Gary Pettigrove (with assistance from Darren Reidy and Gus McDonald) 

Broulee continues to be a strong club. Our members are professional in their lifesaving duties and 
we all work together for the common good of the club. Members support each other and enjoy 
spending time together with club activities. I thank you all for your support of our club and look 
forward to another successful year in 2014-2015. 

Allan Veness 

President Broulee SSLSC 



MAJOR CLUB SPONSORS  

As a registered charity, our Club purpose is 

- 	To provide a safe aquatic environment by protecting and ensuring the safety of 
swimmers and the general public. 

- 	To educate the community on water safety. 
- 	To encourage participation in physical and recreational activities. 

All donations are greatly appreciated and help to keep the Club running. 

Where possible, members should support the following sponsors who support our Club. 
Their contact details are all listed on our Club website. 

Tomakin Sports and Social Club 

ClubsNSW 

Eurobodalla Shire Council 

SLS NSW 

Eurobodalla Toyota 

Moruya Hi fi and Electrical 

IGA Supermarket Tomakin 

Bay and Coast Metal Roofing 

K & M Spraytech 

Surf the Bay 

GBG Plastering 

Outer Reef Gas Distributors 



In addition we have State and National sponsors to acknowledge as follows: 

Surf Life Saving NSW, SLSA, Surf Life Saving Foundation, Bonds, DHL, Dulux, Stramit Building 
products, BRP, Clubs NSW, Telstra, NSW Government's Ministry for Police and Emergency 

Services, NSW Department of Primary Industries, and Volley 

BONDS 

Dulux- 
Worth doing,worth Dulux. 
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Supported by the 
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NEW SOUTH 
WALES 



CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 2013/2014  

Firstly I would like to thank everyone for their support this season. It has been a huge learning 
experience for me. 

It has been a very busy season with 4425.25 recorded rostered patrol hours, and an amazing 55 
100% Patrollers. 

There have been no major rescues on our beach this season, and 241 preventions, 3 searches for 
lost persons and the shark alarm has been sounded once. 

Below are the top 10 Male and Female patrollers of the year by patrol hours 

Leading Female Patrol Members Leading Male Patrol Members 
Nant e Hours Nance Hours 

1. Gabriel Smith 72.8 1. Jack Phillips 120.5 
2. Vicki Haselden 60.8 2. Andrew Edmunds 88.5 
3. Amanda Smith 58.0 3. Peter McKay 78.0 
4. Kirsty Campbell 56.0 4. John Granich 77.3 
5. Cherise Walker 56.0 5. Garry Griffiths 68.0 
6. Lynda McKay 52.5 6. Andrew Mizzi 65.5 
7. Kerry Evans 45.0 7. Geoff Wells 65.0 
8. Vikki Fischer 43.8 8. Peter Haselden 64.5 
9. Suzanne Dale 43.5 9. Jamie Griffiths 60.0 

10. Alisha Meek 41.8 10. Kel Pearce 59.0 

There have been several courses run this season to update and improve our member skill levels. 
There has been a slight decrease in Bronze holders 132 compared to 158 in 2012. 1 would like to see 
Broulee have 10 patrols next season and with an increase in awards such as IRB driver and Beach 
management I believe it is possible. 

This season we tried to arrange patrols with competitors around carnival dates This proved to be 
mostly successful, apart from some patrols having to do back to back patrols in the early season. 
Also with the large number of boat rowers on patrol 5 and 6 whole day patrols have been a good 
way for them to acquire their required competition hours. 

A huge Thank you needs to go out to our RWC drivers. We had 6 operators from Broulee who 
fulfilled the FSC required hours. 

Darren Browning, Diego Carrasco, Simon Fearn, Peter Halkett, Peter McKay & Gabi Smith all 
completed a combined 169 hours additionally on top of their normal rostered patrols. 
This included roster patrols as required to meet the FSC Lifesaving agreement and coverage for 
Water Safety at the Junior and Senior carnivals at Moruya and Narooma. 



Kirsty Campbell 
Club Captain 

To all Broulee members who have supported the Club this season; whether you are washing boards 
at the end of nippers, cooking the BBQ, patrolling or on the Committee your involvement and 
commitment is why we have the wonderful Club we have today! 

I look forward to next season 

TRAINING REPORT 

The 2013 / 2014 was another busy season with members gaining a variety of awards. These included 
Bronze Medallion (Certificate II), IRB Drivers and Crewman and Surf Rescue. A number of our 
members also gained their qualifications to allow them to join the call out team. Congratulations to 
all these members. 

The club is very fortunate to have a group of dedicated trainers and assessors and thanks must go to 
Peter Halpin, Gary Pettigrove, Gary Robbins, Al Veness and Diego Carrasco for giving up their time 
during the season. 

Thanks also to Kel Pearce who finalised his training and assessing qualifications and who assisted 
with the bronze groups and put a lot of time into nippers. Similarly, Gabi Smith also finalised her 
qualifications and was a wonderful help with some of the bronze groups as well as the juniors. Gabi 
has a long association with surf lifesaving and her ongoing involvement will prove invaluable. 

A number of our members have also nominated to do different courses during the winter. These 
include Beach Management, First Aid and the Trainers and Assessors Course. 



Thank you also to Melinda Brogan for her assistance with the instruction of the First Aid components 
of various courses. 

Shane Madden, when able, was also a great assistance in helping to organise courses and stay in 
contact with members. Thank you. 

Finally thanks to Gordon and Wendy for all their help in entering the data for the various courses 
and requalifying. Their hard work made things a lot easier for the trainers and assessors. 

Mick Lambert 

BOAT SECTION ANNUAL REPORT  

A Golden Summer for Surf Boats 

This season broke all records for Broulee's Surf Boats. Our results were outstanding with the 
following highlights: 

• Alisha Meek our under 23 female rower won Gold at the Australian Championships 
• State Champions and Gold for the Under 19 crew 
• NSW Representative crew (Under 19) and won their division and the Interstate Series and 

more Golds 
• International Young Guns Champions Under 19 more Gold 
• Undefeated in the South Coast Boat series for Under 19s 
• Open Men and Women's Far South Coast Surf Boat Champions (Gold Polar Bears) 
• Rooster River Surf Boat Marathon Race Gold with Open Women (Capitals) 
• Open (Capitals) and Masters (BATS) Women both win Silver at the George Bass Surf Boat 

Marathon 
• Country Championships Reserve Crew Gold Medal and Open Women (Capitals) Silver 
• Under 23 Women finished second in the South Coast boat series 
• Dedicated team of support members who worked tirelessly for the boat section and deserve 

Gold. 



I thank our major sponsors for this season: 

DATAFLEX 
EUROBODALLA TOYOTA 
MORUYA HI FI & 
ELECTRICAL 
ELGAS 
GUS MACDONALD 

The following is a focus report on each crew 

BROULEE U23 Women "Sum Ting Wong" 

Broulee has its first female Australian Surf Boat Champion when Alisha Meek who rowed all season 
with Broulee under 23 crew was seconded and did a last minute competitive transfer to Austinmer 
Under 23 girls and this combined crew took out the Australian Under 23 Women's surfboat 
championship. 

Her crew mates in the "Sum Ting Wong" crew trained hard all season and it proved great 
preparation for Alicia to her get ready and fill in seamlessly for the Austinmer Club. Austinmer lost a 
rower a couple of weeks before the Aussies. She was making her Sydney Swifts Netball debut and 
did her knee three minutes into the game. Alisha did not row with the Austinmer crew until the 
Championships in Perth and they went on to win every race and take out the Australian Title. 

This Under 23 women's crew, the "Sum Ting Wong" had a great start to the year and highlighted by 
a 2nd  place at North Cronulla Carnival, a major Sydney carnival. 

At the Young Guns in Robe South Australia they also finished 2"d. They won the point score at Port 
Kembla South Coast in big surf and finishing second in the overall in the under 23 women's section 
of South Coast Boat Series. The crew had a great first season and if they are still around next year 
they will be a stronger crew next year. 

Crew members were Alisha Meek, Grace Brooks, Hannah Cadogan, Tara Masterson and 
Sweep/Coach Rob Pollock. 



BROULEE Under 19 Crew "Dim Sims" 

The Under 19 "Dim Sims" won their first NSW Title, reigning supreme in the billiard table flat surf at 
Umina. 

This crew had a remarkable year making every final except for the Australian Championships in Perth 
where some unfortunate luck came their way. 

The "Dim Sims" was the standouts at most carnivals this season. They were selected as the NSW 
crew in the ASRL Interstate series in Newcastle and did themselves, Broulee and their State proud 
when the won their under 19 division race in a dramatic race pipping WA for the win. The "Dim 
Sims" also did their part in helping NSW winning the surfboat relay and clinching the Australian 
Interstate Title ahead of WA and QLD. 

They were the International Young Guns Champions at competitions at Collaroy and Robe South 
Australia. 

They were undefeated in the four South Coast Boat Series carnivals and are South Coast Champions. 
They were winners at the Sydney Major Carnival at North Cronulla. They also won the FSC Branch 
Open Male Surf Boat Championship. 

The Crew members were Jack Dunn, Ewen Pollock, Hayden Connor, Jeff Gamble and Sweep/Coach 
Rob Pollock. Robbie Hogg also rowed early in the year and helped until Hayden Connor was able to 
recover from a knee operation. 

Special mention to Craig Shepheard and Matt Stevens who helped put some fitness work into both 
the Under 19 and under 23 crews. 

BROULEE Open Women "Capitals" 

A squad of 14 delightful, and dedicated open ladies who put their hearts and minds into surfboat 
rowing in Canberra and provided a depth of rowers that allowed the swapping of rowers at any 
stage and they still perform at the highest level. 

The Capitals focused mostly on the Surfboat Marathons this season and performed successfully. 



The season's results included: 

• The two Capital's crews finished 1" (Gold) and 6th  in the 14km Rooster River Marathon in 
September 

• The two crews combined to win Silver in the 180km George Bass marathon - Silver Medals 
• The NSW Country Championships saw Silver medals in the Open Women's section final after 

they won every lead up race 
• Gold Polar Bears won the Far South Coast Open Branch Open Women's Surfboat Champions 

for the third year in a row 

The squad consisted of the following rowers: 

Pip Butt 	 Lauren Hill 	 Lauren Heys 	 Vikki Fischer 

Kat Oates 	 Elice Stanley 	 Nikki Ayres 	 Annie McAppion 

Teresa Comacchio 	Kat Waterhouse 	Candice Day 	 Claire Forbes 

Nicky Cobb 	 Harriett Walker 	Swept/Coached by Gary Pettigrove 

A special thanks to John Granich for his sweeping and coaching for the crews. John is new to 
Surfboats and sweeping and picked it up quickly to allow me to have two boats racing up and down 
the lake all winter. 

The Capital's Bass Journey 

Our Bass journey started with 13 ladies in the cold Canberra Winter mornings in July 2013. The ladies 
showed commitment and resilience by turning up around 5:30am up to 5 mornings per week in 
temperatures well below zero. 

Six of the ladies had done a Bass before but seven new members and novice rowers were recruited 
to make a squad that the best 10 could be selected from and ensure we were competitive. Our goal 
was to be at least one km/hr faster for this Bass compared to the 2012 Bass so we planned to finish 



with the leaders. We all put in additional training on cross-fit, running, cycling, pilates sessions and 
gym programs to ensure we were ready. 

This race the 18th  George Bass was described by the organisers as having the worst conditions in 40 
years. Three legs had their courses changed due to rough seas, gale force winds, 4m waves and two 
race days had very strong gale force winds and very rough conditions. Sadly very different 
conditions to rowing on the lake in Canberra. In my 5 previous Bass' races I have had only one day 
like any of these for this Bass. These conditions were a huge test for the girls and BATS rowing 
technique, resilience, fitness and endurance. 

The highlight leading up to the Bass was the planning stage were the logistics and support organisers 
Claire Forbes, Kat Oates, Kat Waterhouse and Pip Butt had us rostered, organised and prepared. 
"Fuzz"Peter McKay met us on the beach for IRB training with a big smile as usual and with John 
Granich for crew set to get the girls into and out of the IRB efficiently despite their needs for "special 
swim" times. 

Overall we finished equal second on points with combined Moruya/Met Caloundra and got silver 
medals and second prize money. A huge effort by everyone, in and out of the crew and a great result 
for the Capitals. 

A big thank you to the following Capital's Bass support people: 

Peter "Fuzz" McKay IRB driver, John Granich Training sweep and IRB crew, Phil McAppion support 
coordinator, Claire Forbes food logistics, Bernie Mickelson, Kat Waterhouse and Rob Smith transport 
logistics, Kat Oates and Matt Cosgrove transport, food and logistics, Graham Reed Support Boat 
Driver, and Dave Butt mentor, advisor and technician. 

The crew now have a special relationship after doing the Bass and 6 months of training. A silver 
medal for their efforts and acknowledgement that they completed the toughest George Bass Surf 
Boat Marathon ever. 



The Broulee BATS in the Bass 

Broulee's Veteran women's crew —The BATS, exceeded all expectations in the 2014 George Bass 
Marathon to place a very creditable second place in their division. 

The crew — Melisa Clarke, Sue Lindsay, Tracy Hogg, Cath Prow, Narelle Pollock, Sue Dale, Gab Smith, 
Donna Clarke and Kerryl Davie, with sweep Darren Reidy, made a great combination of experience 
and raw beginners - but all the girls had a hell of a lot of determination. 

In the interest of the team's health and safety, Darren Reidy made a vital call on the first day not to 
race in such wild and rough conditions; it was a decision that proved to positively affect the team for 
the rest of the week. 

Overall the BATS were silver medallists, a fantastic effort by a crew of ladies whose ages range from 
41 to 57, a mixture of experience and athleticism and whose main goal was to complete the race 
unscathed! Of course we trained but unless there was coffee to be had at the end of each session, 
then that's all that mattered!! 

This was Darren Reidy's first Bass as a sweep. The BATS would sincerely like to thank Darren for 
firstly taking us on, but also for getting us prepared for this great race. Darren's calm manner and 
lame jokes helped us throughout many training sessions. 

The BATS would like to thank their support crew because without these people we couldn't do what 
we did — Phil Boneham - support boat driver & head cheer leader - Phil got us over the line and 
encouraged us to our wins as well as looking after us fantastically well in the boat; Sandra Boneham -
organising our food & drinks on the beach; Andrew Edmunds — champion duckie -he really 
encouraged us and looked after the old ladies the whole week; Tony Xureb - duck crewman and go 
pro man; Andrew Mizzi — duck crewman and soft landing for the old girls!; Pete Halkett — duck 
crewman; Ryan Pollock — boat transporter; Edwin Ingram —transporter; Rob Pollock - casual sweep, 
champion supporter and "Master of Craft" for making BATS hats!; Tony Dale — casual sweep and 
trainer for the BATS and anything we needed to know to do with SLSA; Gus MacDonald — casual 
sweep, trainer, master oar and boat builder, and Not supporter for the BATS. 

The BATS would also like to thank their families for putting up with us missing throughout the year 
during our training and for supporting us during the Bass. 

Reserves Crew 

Darren also trained and swept a Reserve crew lead by Craig Shepheard, Nathan Eke, Matt Stevens 
and Matt Crampin. They trained up until the NSW Country Titles at Mollymook where they won Gold 
in the Reserve Boat division and then they all retired. 

Special Thanks 

Thanks to the following Surf Boat support people for without them we could not get the job done. 

Thanks to Darren Reidy for filling in for me as acting boat captain at Broulee Committee meetings on 
Tuesday nights. 

Rob "Polly" Pollock for a magnificent job as sweep and coach of his crews and to achieve so much 
Gold and glory in one season is well deserved after years of hard work and dedication to his rowers. 



Rob was also awarded the Far South Coast Coach of the Year, and is therefore the Branch 
Nomination for this State Award this year. 

Great big thanks to Gus McDonald. He joined us this year and has worked tirelessly to ensure we 
have the nearly the best surfboat equipment of any club in Australia. Gus has been toiling in his shed 
for the past 18 months and we have some fantastic surfboat equipment that has been 
revamped/renovated/modified and made good. He has traded boats at a profit for the club and 
kept the boat section in fantastic shape often at his own cost and efforts. As a result, Gus was one of 
only a few members nominated as Broulee's Club Person of the Year. 

Summary of equipment maintenance completed by Gus McDonald with thanks 

Surfboats 

• Newport boat—repairs on internal plus hull 
• Tathra boat - repairs on internal plus hull 
• Peter Cook Boat - total refurbishment 
• Wamberal Boat - keel and hull repairs 
• Whale Beach boat - repair bottom and keel before 2013 Aussies and refurbish hull before 

2014 Aussies 
• Gordon Harris boat - total rebuild after car accident 
• Cronulla boat - fix keel, re-gel coat bottom and buff, remove old signs, buff repair hull 

topside 
• Three surfboats totally modified: Avoca — blue, Avoca — white and Whale Beach — blue. 

Lowering back section and putting in flat sections for each rower to step in on for starts, 
making sweep rowlock lower to water and fully approved by S.L.S.A. This modification will 
be used in Clymer boats in the future. 

Trailers 

Refurbish the surf boat trailers, this involved the following: 

Removed and treated rust, repaint, new rollers, welding repairs, new jockey wheels, new 
tyres and rims, repairs to Electrical wiring and lights, stainless steel tie downs and timber oar 
holders/stays 

Oars 

32 oars were restored to near new condition: 

Sanding shafts and repairing blades, sealing the oars with a protective solution 
(Northane) - black shafts and blue blades , fitting new rubber grips to oar handles and 
turning new oar handles, fitting new collars and buttons 

Carbon Fibre Sweep Oars 

Gus provided Croker Oars to make up two complete sweep oars from previously damaged sweep oar 
handles and blades. 

Wooden Sweep Oars 

Nine sweep oars restored to near new condition. 



Our leadership and support group works very well together and we have a healthy respect for each 
crews' boat needs and we have cooperative expectations. 

From all the surf boat competitors and social rowers in our club we say THANK YOU to the club, the 
committee and members for your continued support. 

Gary Pettigrove 

Boat Captain 

BROULEE SSLSC NIPPERS ANNUAL REPORT 

Broulee bas had an outstanding Nipper season this year. We have seen our Nippers grow in 
confidence and have a great time on the beach whilst at the same time learning the skills needed to 
be future lifesavers. We had Nippers this year compete at the Inter-branch Championships, NSW 
Country Titles and the Sydney Water Series as well as our local Branch Carnivals. 

Our board training on Monday afternoons has grown significantly. It has been great to see the huge 
increase in the board skills of our Nippers. A big thank you must go out to all the Age Managers and 
Water Safety people that helped on a Monday afternoon. Without these people it would not be 
able to run. Thank you to Darren Phillips for taking on the more experienced Nippers; he has done a 
great job expanding their skills. Thank you to Kel Pearce for filling in whenever needed as an Age 
Manager, his skill and experience was greatly appreciated. 

Thank you to the following people who do extraordinary amounts of work to ensure the smooth 
running of our Nippers each week. Our registrar, Bernice Griffiths who works hard throughout the 
season making sure all of our Nippers are registered, Danielle Brogan our photographer. Danielle 
has done a fantasticjob taking photos this season of all Nippers. Our Gear Shed Packers, Tristan 
Bradshaw, Glenn Smith, Mick Campbell and Roy Jenkins who were there each week to wash and 
pack away the boards. Thank you also to Garry Griffiths for co-ordinating Nippers Water Safety each 
Sunday and his team for their amazing efforts in keeping our Nippers safe.Thank you to the Club 
committee for their support throughout the season. Finally a big thank you must go to Wendy Law 
for all of her hard work behind the scenes liaising with SLSNSW and ensuring we are following all the 
necessary guidelines. Wendy spends endless hours working on paper work associated with Nippers 
and both Wendy and Dave official at all of our Nipper and Senior carnivals. We appreciate their help 
and support. 



Under 7/8's 

The under 7/8s had an amazing season at Nippers. The group consisted of 29 registered Nippers 
with approximately 23 turning up each week. The group were very vibrant, full of energy and willing 
to give everything a go. For many it was their first season participating in Nippers. All developed in 
confidence both in and out of the water and gained many new skills along the way. 

We had a fantastic turn out to all of the local carnivals with the Nippers enjoying competing against 
other clubs and getting to know other Nippers in the area. All showed fantastic sportsmanship and 
tried their best in everything they went in. 

Thank you to all of our parents who brought their children to Nippers each week and for their 
support in helping to organise the children! Thank you also to Gary Griffiths for co coordinating 
Water Safety and ensuring we always had plenty for our water activities. Thank you to all of those 
who helped with Water Safety and made it possible for us to get into the water. 

Finally, thank you to all of the Nippers. They are a great group and made managing them a lot of fun. 
We hope to see them all again next season. 

Neil Dolphin and Simone Elliott 

Under 9's  

The Under 9's had a tremendous season growing in confidence and ability in all aspects of Nippers. 
The group showed enthusiasm and commitment each week making them a pleasure to manage. 
The Under 9's enjoyed competing in the water for their first season, this was highlighted at all of our 
local carnivals where they tested their abilities in tricky conditions. We look forward to seeing them 
all again next season. 

Peter Lenehan and Justin Brogan 

Under 10's 

The Under 10s have had another terrific season. We grew in numbers from last year and peaked at 
26 this season. The team expanded their surf and beach skills and knowledge this year with a real 
focus on building confidence with board paddling and surf swimming. 

In competition the Under 10s went from strength to strength — making a huge contribution in points 
to the club retaining the Dave Pheeney trophy. We ended up with 10 branch medallists out of the 
13 events and completely dominated in the team events. Our Nippers had their first taste of 
broader competition with 6 of the team competing in the NSW Country Championships. Rhys Flood 
and Lucy Hincksman won Country Championship medals in Beach Flags and our sprint relay team 
came oh so close to a win against faster teams from up and down NSW. Callum Elliott also 
competed in the Sydney Water series and had some success in the board paddle events. 

Finally, we all had a lot of fun. The Nippers Sunday morning sessions culminated in the Girls and 
Boys being set up as "Patrols" and took control of the beach participating in a number of mock 
rescues demonstrating all of the skills they had learned over the Summer. Congratulations to Harry 
Smith and Emma Tuckwell who were very capable "Patrol Captains" on the day. 

Scott and I look forward to seeing everyone back again next season as Under 11s! 

David Hosking and Scott Elliott 



Under 11's  
The under 11's had a fantastic 2013-2014 season. The nippers attended each weekend with 
enthusiasm, energy and lots of laughter. 
At Broulee beach the nippers were challenged with huge swells and strong rips. The ability to 
perform in these conditions gave the nippers lots of confidence and helped them get over their fears 
and break down their barriers. By the end of the season all the nippers loved to take out a board and 
catch waves showing lots of skill, jump off the rocks and take the long swim around the cans. They 
performed well during the carnivals at Narooma, Moruya and Tathra. Narooma was a tricky carnival 
with the two venues, and the board events being run in the long creek, however, they still 
performed well. The highlight of the year were the results from the Moruya Carnival with many of 
them gaining top positions. 
The nippers would like to thank Kel Pearce for sharing his knowledge, experience and skill with us; 
Sam Law for her energy, enthusiasm and skill; the Water Safety crew for their guidance and security; 
the parents for their support and Jack Phillips for starting off a great season for all the nippers. 

See you all again in October!! 

Shelli Goddard 

Under 12's  

The Under 12's had a great season with ideal beach and ocean conditions. The U12's capitalised on 
these conditions to build their skills and confidence which was demonstrated by their success at 
carnivals. The U12's are a good group of all-rounders winning and placing in nearly all events at 
carnivals. I believe as U13's they will be ready to widen their surf rescue knowledge. 

Kind Regards 
Tim 

Under 13's  

The Under 13's had another fantastic season with great enthusiasm and confidence being shown 
each week. We had a great time every Sunday and our carnival attendance and results were 
fantastic. Craig Price was selected to attend the SLSNSW Talented Athlete Program and got a lot out 
of the experience. 

Thank you for a great Surnmer, looking forward to seeing you as Under 14's next season. 

Jamie Griffiths 

Under 14's  

The Under 14's wrapped up the competition season by dominating the points score at the Tathra 
carnival. The Broulee Team showed excellent sportsmanship not only supporting each other but also 
supporting team members from other clubs. Their attitude was a reflection of a well-rounded 
season. At a club level the majority of the group achieved their Surf Rescue Certificate and 
immediately began helping on Patrols. Our Broulee Junior Life Savers of the Year were; Scott Senior 
and Ellen Hosking. Scott then went on to become the FSC Junior Lifesaver of the Year. Thanks go to 
Wendy Law and Mick Lambert for coordinating the SRC Training for the group. 

Shannon Doughty 



Water Safety 

Another great season with no major incidents or rescues, this being a reflection on all the Water 
Safety volunteers taking such a professional approach to making sure our nippers are 100% safe in 
and out of the water. A big thank you to the volunteers that gave up their time to do Water Safety at 
our local carnivals and at the NSW Country titles held at Mollymook beach. Also to the Age 
Managers of all our great nippers a huge thank you for being so co-operative in working together 
with Water Safety , you all make ourjob a lot easier and a pleasure to do week in week out. 

See you all for a great 2014 / 2015 season. 

Thankyou 

Garry Griffiths 





BROULEE SSLSC NIPPERS 2013/2014 AWARDS  

Age Award Name 
Dave Pheeney Memorial trophy for the overall joint point score for 
the FSC Branch Championships. 
BSSLSC Best & Fairest Award, Sponsored by South Brou Cafe. Chelsea Rowley & Daniel 

Goodwin 
Under 14's Male Age Champion Jack Griffiths 

Male Runner Up Scott Senior 
Female Age Champion Pippi Sparrius 
Female Runner Up Libby Doughty 
Encouragement Award (Male) Nick Goddard 
Encouragement Award (Female) Ellen Hosking 

Under 13's Male Age Champion Craig Price 
Male Runner Up Craig Senior 
Female Age Champion Emily Byrne 
Female Runner Up Regina Griffiths 
Encouragement Award (Male) Tom Griffiths 
Encouragement Award (Female) Jasmine Jarrett-Glasser 

Under 12's Male Age Champion Kellen Lenehan 
Male Runner Up Wade McDonald 
Female Age Champion Charlotte Armstrong 
Female Runner Up Annabelle Smith 
Encouragement Award (Male) Connaigh Whitaker 
Encouragement Award (Female) Kelly Vincent 

Under 11's Male Age Champion Matthew Goddard 
Male Runner Up Christian Filmer 
Female Age Champion Tilly Lee 
Female Runner Up Roxy Horne 
Encouragement Award (Male) Sam O'Keefe 
Encouragement Award (Female) Sierra Chew 

Under 10's Male Age Champion Rhys Flood 
Male Runner Up Callum Elliott 
Female Age Champion Lucy Hincksman 
Female Runner Up Anna Hosking 
Encouragement Award (Male) Jake Brogan 
Encouragement Award (Female) Alana Enright 

Under 9's Male Age Champion Lucca Brogan 
Male Runner Up Indhi Filmer 
Female Age Champion Hannah Campbell 
Female Runner Up Keira Lenehan 
Encouragement Award (Male) Matthew Sloane 
Encouragement Award (Female) Tess Klower 



Under 8's Male Age Champion Nathan Price 
Male Runner Up Travis Fairweather 
Female Age Champion Jasmine Newans-Macintyre 
Female Runner Up Tarren Elliott 
Encouragement Award (Male) Ethan Wilson-Mitchell 
Encouragement Award (Female) Summer Bradshaw 

FAR SOUTH COAST JUNIOR BRANCH CHAMPIONS 2013/2014 

The following Broulee nippers were awarded Far South Coast Branch medals: 

Under 9 - Female Surf Teams 
Lucca Brogan - U9 Male Surf 
U10's - Male Surf Team 
U10- Female Surf Team 
Callum Elliott—U10 Male Surf, Board 
Kirra Dale — U10 Female Surf 
Anna Hosking — U10 Female Board 
Rhys Flood — U10 Male Flags 
Lucy Hincksman — U10 Female Sprint 
U9/10 Board Relay 
U10 Sprint Relay 
U11— Female Surf Teams 
Tilly Lee - U11 Female Surf 
U11/12 - Board Rescue, Board Relay 
U12 — Male Surf Teams 
Kellen Lenehan — U12 Male Surf, Ironman 
Josh Murphy—U12 Male Board 
Charlotte Armstrong — U12 Female Flags, sprint 
U13 — Male Surf Team 
U13 — Female Surf Team 
Jack Dent — U13 Male Surf 
Emily Byrne — U13 Female Surf 
Craig Price — U13 Male Board, Ironman 
U13/14- Board Rescue, Board Relay 
U 13 —Sprint Relay 
U14—Male Surf Teams 
U14 — Female Surf Teams 
Scott Senior— U14 Male Surf, Long Board 
Rumer Williams — U14 Female Short Board 
Jack Griffiths — U14 Ironman Long Board, Sprint 
U14 Sprint Relay 

FSC Junior Lifesaver of the Year: Scott Senior 



SECRETARY'S REPORT 2013- 2014 

Another season is almost over and we start to prepare for the next one to come. My year has been 
busy with the many and varied things that have to be done to keep a large Surf Club functioning and 
successful. I would like to thank the Committee for being so easy to work with and productive. 
Special thanks goes to our President Allan Veness who steers our course calmly through sometimes 
very turbulent seas. Our Treasurer Lynda McKay who is always on the ball with anything financial 
and our new Club Captain Kirsty Campbell who has been a breath of fresh air to our Club this year. 
She was awarded a Eurobodalla Shire Achievement Award at the 2014 Australia Day awards for her 
commitment to a local family in a time of need, and this was very well deserved. 

We are a great Club of people, who showed this season that they could rally together in times of 
hardship and make the unbelievable possible. 

We have had a few members selected to take part in State programs. Craig Price attended the 
Talented Athlete Camp, Scott Senior the Junior Lifesaver of the Year camp and Jack Phillips was 
accepted onto both the Lifesaver Exchange Program and the 18 — 25 years Network Development 
Program. I think these results show that we are not just about competition at Broulee. 

Once every two years we host the State run Coaching the Coast Weekend, and invite all South and 
Far South Coast competitors along to gain some high level coaching skills. It was a well attended 
weekend aith athletes and Coaches alike gaining a great deal of experience and knowledge. 

Our Club Boat Captain, Gary Pettigrove was awarded a National Medal this year as Surf Life Savers 
were now included as Emergency and Rescue Services applicants for this award. It recognises Long 
hours of dedicated service over decades, and is awarded by the Governor General which is a great 
honour. He also celebrated 40 years as a Surf Life Saver this year, well done Gary. 

Thank you to all our members and those supporters in the local community who have shared in our 
successes as a Club this season. 

Wendy Law 

Secretary 



SURF SPORTS REPORT 2013 /2014 

2013/2014 was another fantastic season on the competition front with Broulee members once again 
being active and committed competitors. Broulee competed in all local carnivals this season as well 
as carnivals further afield including the NSW Country Championships, State Interbranch Carnival, 
Sydney Water Series, NSW State Championships and Australian Championships. 

The Far South Coast team headed to the Central Coast to represent our Branch at the Interbranch 
carnival in December. A number of our members were selected including Wade McDonald, 
Charlotte Armstrong, Craig Senior, Emily Byrne, Scott Senior, Jack Griffiths, Ellen Hosking, Aaron 
Flood, Abbi Dunn and Sam Law. Unfortunately Ellen was badly injured the week of the competition 
and was unable to attend. The team stayed together enjoying a weekend of competition and the 
chance to make some new friends. Once again a big thank you goes to Wendy Law for organising 
the FSC team and weekend away. 

The NSW Country Championships were held in January at Mollymook. This was the first time a large 
carnival has been held in our area in some time and provided our competitors with the opportunity 
to compete and experience a large carnival attended by clubs from all over NSW. 34 Nippers and 14 
Senior competitors competed at the carnival in near perfect conditions. Our Nippers performed 
brilliantly with many making finals and medals being won by Rhys Flood and Lucy Hincksman. Our 
Senior and Master competitors also performed well making many finals and bringing home medals 
across a wide range of events. 

If was fantastic to see so many of our members attend this event and be competitive against clubs 
from outside our area. All members showed fantastic sportsmanship and had a great time. The 
Country Championships will be held in Mollymook again next year. We hope to see even more 
competitors attend this great event. 

Narooma was the first of the local carnivals with a great turn out of competitors from Broulee. 
Conditions were good with a decent 2 —3 foot swell. All competitors did very well with Broulee 
winning the carnival. Thank you to Diego Carrasco for providing Water Safety on the Jet Ski for the 
day. 

Moruya hosted the second carnival of the season in cold conditions. The water temperature was 
freezing and despite this, Broulee competitors persisted, competing well. The 3 d̀  and final local 
carnival was the Branch Championship carnival held at Pambula. This was yet another great day of 
competition resulting in Broulee regaining the Jack Beale trophy for yet another year. 

The NSW State titles were held in Umina this year in relatively flat conditions. Darren Browning, 
Darren Phillips and Scott Elliott all competed making a number of finals. 

Broulee had one competitor, Darren Phillips compete at the Australian Titles held in Western 
Australia. Darren made the semi-final in the ski and final in the board event. Well done Darren. 



Thank you to Wendy and Dave Law, Kirsty Campbell, and Amanda Smith for officiating throughout 
the season and making our local carnivals possible. Thanks also to Lynda McKay, Dave and Wendy 
Law for officiating for the three days of competition at the Country Championships as well. Thank 
you to Darren Phillips forgiving up his time each week to train our members. Broulee Surf Club has 
a strong competition base through all ages and we look forward to seeing them all on the start line 
again next season. 

Scott Elliott 

Surf Sports 



BROULEE SENIOR BRANCH CHAMPIONS 2013 - 2014 

Open Male Boat: Dim Sims (5) 
Open Female Boat: Canberra Capitals crew ('5) 
U19 Male Boat: Dim Sims (5) 
Open Ski Relay : Garry Griffiths and Pete Lenehan 
Male Double Ski: Darren Browning and Pete Lenehan 
Mixed Double Ski: Garry Griffiths and Sam Law 
U15 Male Board Rescue: Scott Senior and Aaron Flood 
U17 Female Board Rescue: Madeline Grayson and Siobhan Brogan 
Open Female Board Rescue: Madeline Grayson and Sam Law 
Open Male Board Rescue: Scott Elliott and Garry Griffiths 
Open Female Rescue Tube Rescue: Lauren Hill, Simone Elliott, Siobhan Brogan and Natalie Browning 
030 Female Tube Race: Simone Elliott 
050 Male Tube Race: Pete McKay 
040 Make Ski: Pete Lenehan 
050 Male Ski: Pete McKay 
U19 Female Board: Sam Law 
Open female Board: Sam Law 
040 Male Board: Pete Lenehan 
050 Male Board: Pete McKay 
U17 Female Surf: Emma Grayson 
Open Female Surf: Emma Grayson 
050 Male Surf: Pete McKay 
U17 Diamond Lady: Madeline Grayson 
040 Ironman: Pete Lenehan 
050 Ironman: Pete McKay 
U15 Male Sprint: Aaron Flood 
U19 Female Sprint: Sam Law 
040 Male Sprint: Darren Browning 
050 Male Sprint: Pete McKay 
U19 Female Flags: Sam Law 
050 Male Flags: Pete McKay 

FSC Club Person of The Year: Scott Elliott 
FSC Coach of the Year: Rob Pollock 
FSC Trainer of the Year: (joint award) Michael Lambert 
FSC Male Competitor of the Year: Peter McKay 
FSC Female Competitor of the Year: Samantha Law 
Person of the Carnival at Narooma: Scott Elliott 
Person of the Carnival at Moruya: Simone Elliott 
Person of the Carnival at Tathra: Samantha Law 



_ _ 	^_ 	^ -ws-  • t+.tAtr-  

Declaration: 

Vdith regard to the attached financial accounts, I declare on behalf of the Exembve that in 
my opinion: 

The accounts give a trio and fair+rie.v -at the st to cit.,ffairs of the 

club with respect to fundraising appeals_: 

b) 	The Baluncc Sheet give, a true and fair vftvv of the state of affairs at the 

Club wrlh respect to fundraising appeals, and; 

6 
	

The interial conlro s cxorcisod by the Club are appropriate and 
effective in accounting for all income receive: r and aplilipd by the 
Clubfrom any of its fundraising appeals. 

,AIIHri VE ness 

PreN ider;l 
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Compilation Report 

Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc 
For the year ended 30 April 2014 

We have compiled the accompanying special purpose financial statements of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc, which comprise the 
balance sheet as at 30 April 2014, the profit and loss for the year then ended, a summary of significant accounting policies and other 
explanatory notes. The specific purpose for which the special purpose financial statements have been prepared is set out in Note 1. 

1. Committee Members: 

The names of committee members at anytime during or since the end of the year are: 

Alan Veness 	Lynda McKay 
Wendy Law 	Kirsty Campbell 
Geoff Wells 

2. Principal Activities: 

The principal activity of the club during the financial year was the provision of surf life saving activities, 

Our procedures use accounting expertise to collect, classify and summarlse the financial information, which the directors provided, in 
compiling the financial statements. For verification and validation procedures please refer to the accompanying auditors report enclosed in 
the financial statements. 

Operating Result: 

Year ended 	 Year ended 
30 April 2014 	 30 April 2013 

$10,718.09 	 $11,389.13 

Signed in accordance with a resolution of the Members of the Committee, 

Alan Veness 

Z////q,  
Lynda McKay 

Dated this  ' 	Day of 	2014 
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Statement of Members 

Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc 
For the year ended 30 April 2014 

The directors have determined that the company is not a reporting entity and that this special purpose financial report should be prepared 
In accordance with the accounting policies outlined in Note 1 to the financial statements. 

The directors of the company declare that: 
1. the financial statements and notes, as set out herein present fairly the company's financial position as at 30 April 2014 and its performance 
for the year ended on that date in accordance with the accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements; and 
2. in the directors' opinion there are reasonable grounds to believe that the company will be able to pay its debts as and when they become 
due and payable. 

Statement by Members of the Committee: 

The committee has determined that the club is not a reporting entity and that this special purpose financial report should be prepared in 
accordance with the accounting policies outlined in Note 1 to the financial statements. 

In the opinion of the committee the financial report: 

1. The Balance Sheet gives a true and fair view of the state of affairs of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc with respect to fundraising 
appeals. 

2. The accounts give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc with respect to fundraising appeals. 

3. At the date of this statement, there are reasonable grounds to believe that Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc will be able to pay its 
debts as and when they fall due. 

4. Presents fairly the financial position of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc as at 30 April 2014 and Its performance for the year ended 
on that date. 

5. The provisions of the act, the regulations under the act, and the conditions attached to the fundraising authority have been complied 
with by Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc, and; 

6. The Internal controls exercised by the organisation are appropriate and effective in accounting for all Income received and applied by 
Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc from any of its fundraising appeals. 

This statement is made In accordance with a resolution of the Committee and is signed for and on behalf of the Committee: 

President 

 

 

Treasurer 	  

Dated this  ~ 
	.. 	

Day of 	n Q.  2014. 
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Profit & Loss 

Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc 
For the 12 months ended 30 April 2014 

Income 

Apr-14 Apr-13 

Carnivals 8,087 3,748 
Catering 10,033 15,342 
Donations & Sponsorship 47,633 22,056 
Electricity (40350) 1,409 
Fund Raising 15,321 6,201 
Grants 8,500 6,599 
Hall Hire 4,290 4,340 
Insurance Reoveries 15,090 
Interest Received 985 1,541 
JetSki Reimbursement 3,666 
Manuals (44150) 1,030 570 

Membership Fees 15,690 13,902 
Miscellaneous Income 3,671 2,146 
Raffles 321 
Refund DA Fees 6,205 
Rent (41500) 2,577 2,000 
Sale of Equipment 2,500 200 

Bay to Breakers - Inome 
Entry Fees - B to B 11,045 7,020 
Interest Received - B to B 1 - 
Sponsorship & Donations - B to B 2,000 2,000 
Total Bay to Breakers - Inome 13,046 9,020 

Trading Account 
Bar 38,433 31,579 
Boutique (41200) 10,036 6,926 
Total Trading Account 48,469 38,505 

Total Income 183,561 151,131 

Less Cost of Sales 

Bar 
Opening Stock - Bar 5,775 4,703 
Bar - Club House 28,207 22,549 
Closing Stock on Hand - Bar (5,896) (5,772) 
Total Bar 28,087 21,480 

Boutique 
Opening Stock- Boutique 16,491 16,319 

Boutique (65060) 16,225 7,463 
Closing Stock on Hand-Boutique (22,004) (16,491) 
Total Boutique 10,712 7,291 

Total Cost of Sales 38,799 28,770 
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Profit & Loss 

Apr-14 Apr-13 
Gross Profit 144,762 122,360 

Less Operating Expenses 
Accounting Fees 1,540 1,650 
Advertising 29 
Bank Fees 202 137 
Carnival Expenses 12,031 11,706 
Catering 5,506 7,240 
Cleaning, Waste Disposal 4,352 3,512 
Depreciation 6,701 20,210 
Eftpos Fees 512 498 
Electricity and Gas 8,151 4,434 
Freight 462 - 
Fundraising 12,928 2,034 
Insurance 13,812 13,486 
Internet 818 768 
License Fees 192 1,127 
Membership Fees 131 208 
Miscellaneous Expenses 2,721 5,832 
Motor Vehicle Expenses 2,331 2,118 
Printing, Postage & Stationary 1,514 668 
Rent(65250) 300 860 
Repairs&Maintenance - Jetski 295 2,466 
Security 603 513 
Telephone 1,490 1,402 
Trophies/Awards 5,211 4,770 

Bay to Breaker Expenes 
Advertising b to B 864 
Bank Charges - B to B 24 2 
Carnival Expenses -B to B 3,969 2,320 
Donations B to B 9,000 
Insurance - B to B - 159 
Interest B to B 2 - 
Licences, Registrations, Permits - B to B 101 148 
Trophies & Awards - B to B 2,641 2,280 
Total Bay to Breaker Expenes 16,600 4,909 

Equipment Purchases 
Purchases - Boards/Skis 7,940 
Purchases - Boats 2,850 - 
Purchases - First Aid 852 1,451 
Purchases - IRB 5,000 
Purchases - Lifesaving Equip 844 - 
Purchases - Misc Equipment 436 1,785 
Total Equipment Purchases 17,922 3,236 

Repairs & Maintenance 
Clubhouse Improvements 3,300 
Repairs & Maint- Boards etc 3,282 
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Profit & Loss 

Repairs & Maint - Boats 
Repairs & Maint-Club House 

Apr-14 
4,576 
2,966 

Apr-13 

Repairs &Maint - Equipment 806 13,674 
Repairs &Maint - IRB 790 
Total Repairs & Maintenance 151 720 13,674 

Training Expenses 
Courses (67020) 630 
Manuals (67050) 1,368 1,285 
Purchases - Training 2,200 
Totai Training Expenses 1,998 3,485 

Total Operating Expenses 134,044 110,971 

Net Profit 10,718 11,389 

Notes 

This statement Is to be read in conjunction with the Notes to the Financial Statements and the accompanying Compilation Report. 
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Balance Sheet 

Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc 
As at 30 April 2014 

Assets 

Bank 

30 Apr 2014 30 Apr 2013 

B to B Bank Account 262 4,177 
Cheque Account 25,406 18,037 
Investment Account 35,098 34,124 
Redevopment Fund 13,658 12,003 
Total Bank 74,424 68,341 

Current Assets 
Cash on Hand 400 400 
Inventories 27,900 22,263 

Property, Plant and Equipment 58,745 67,007 
Unpresented Funds 5,111 3,173 
Unpresented Funds B and B 5,322 - 
Total Current Assets 97,478 92,842 

Total Assets 171,901 161,183 

Net Assets 171,901 161,183 

Eq u ity 
Current Year Earnings 10,718 11,389 
Retained Earnings 161,183 149,794 

Total Equity 171,901 161,183 

Notes 

This statement is to be read In conjunction with the Notes to the Financial Statements and the accompanying Compilation Report. 
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Notes to the Financial 
Statements 

Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc 
For the year ended 30 April 2014 

1. Statement of Significant Policies 

The directors' have prepared the financlaI statements on the basis that the company is anon -reporting  entity because there are no users 
dependent on general purpose financial reports. This financial report is therefore a special purpose financial report that has been prepared 
In order to meet the needs of members. 
The financial report has been prepared In accordance with the significant accounting policies disclosed below which the directors have 
determined are appropriate to meet the needs of members. Such accounting policies are consistent with the previous period unless stated 
otherwise. 
The financial statements have been prepared on an accruals basis and are based on historical costs unless otherwise stated in the notes. The 
accounting policies that have been adopted in the preparation of this report are as follows: 

1.(a) Inventories 

Inventories are measured at the lower of cost and net realisable value. Costs are assigned on a first-in, first-out basis and Include direct 
materials, direct labour and an appropriate proportion of variable and fixed overhead expenses. 

1.(b) Property, Plant and Equipment 

Property, plant and equipment are carried at cost, independent or dlrectors' valuation. All assets, excluding freehold land and buildings, are 
depreciated over their useful lives to the company. 
Increases In the carrying amount arising on revaluation of land and buildings are credited to a revaluation reserve in shareholders' equity. 
Decreases that offset previous increases of the same asset are charged against fair value reserves directly In equity; all other decreases are 
charged to the profit and loss. Each year the difference between depreciation based on the revalued carrying amount of the asset charged 
to the profit and loss and depreciation based on the asset's original cost is transferred from the revaluation reserve to retained earnings. 
The carrying amount of plant and equipment is reviewed annually by directors to ensure It Is not In excess of the recoverable amount from 
these assets. The recoverable amount is assessed on the basis of the expected net cash flows that will be received from the asset's 
employment and subsequent disposal. The expected net cash flows have not been discounted in determining recoverable amounts. 

1.(c) Cash and Cash Equivalents 

Cash and cash equivalents includes cash on hand, deposits held at call with banks, other short-term highly liquid investments with original 
maturities of three months or less, and bankoverdrafts. 

1.(d) Trade Receivables and Other Receivables 

Trade receivables and other receivables, Including distributions receivable, are recognised at the nominal transaction value without taking 
into account the time value of money. If required a provision for doubtful has been created. 

1.(e) Trade Creditors and Other Payables 

Trade creditors and other payables, including bank borrowings and distributions payable, are recognised at the nominal transaction value 
without taking into account the time value of money. 

1.(f) Revenue and Other Income 

Revenue is measured at the value of the consideration received or receivable after taking into account any trade discounts and volume 
rebates allowed. For this purpose, deferred consideration is not discounted to present values when recognising revenue. 
Interest revenue is recognised using the effective interest rate method, which, for floating rate financial assets, is the rate inherent in the 
Instrument. Dividend revenue Is recognised when the right to receive a dividend has been established. 
Revenue recognition relating to the provision of services is determined with reference to the stage of completion of the transaction at 
reporting date and where outcome of the contract can be estimated reliably. Stage of completion is determined with reference to the 
services performed to date as a percentage of total anticipated services to be performed. Where the outcome cannot be estimated reliably, 
revenue Is recognised only to the extent that related expenditure Is recoverable. 
All revenue is stated net of the amount of goods and services tax (GST). 
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Auditors Report 

Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc 
For the year ended 30 April 2014 

We have audited the accompanying financial report, being a special purpose financial report, of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc, 
which comprises the balance sheet as at 30 April 2014, and the profitand loss for the year then ended, a summary of significant accounting 
policies, other explanatory notes and the directors' declaration. 

1. The Responsibility of the Committee for the Financial Report 

The committee of the association are responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of the financial report and have determined that 
the accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements, which form part of the financial report are appropriate to meet the 
financial reporting requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act (NSW) and the Charitable Fundralsing Act 1991 and the Regulations 
and are appropriate to meet the needs of the members. The the committee's responsibilities also Includes designing, implementing and 
maintaining Internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of the financial report that Is free from material misstatement, 
whether due to fraud or error; selecting and applying appropriate accounting policies; and making accounting estimates that are 
reasonable in the circumstances. 

2. Auditor's Responsibility 
Our responsibility is to express an opinion on the financial report based on our audit. No opinion is expressed as to whether the accounting 
policies used, as described In Note 1, are appropriate to meet the needs of the members. We conducted our audit in accordance with 
Australian Auditing Standards. These Auditing Standards require that we complywith relevant ethical requirements relating to audit 
engagements and plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance whether the financial report is free from material 
misstatement. 

An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial report.The 
procedures selected depend on the auditor's Judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial 
report, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the entity's 
preparation and fair presentation of the financial report in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but 
not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the entity's Internal control. An audit also Includes evaluating the 
appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates made, as well as evaluating the overall 
presentation of the financial report. 

The financial report has been prepared for distribution to members for the purpose of fulfilling the directors' financial reporting under the 
company's constitution. We disclaim any assumption of responsibility for any reliance on this report or on the financial report to which it 
relates to any person other than the members, or for any purpose other than that for which it was prepared. 

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion. 

3. Independence 
In conducting our audit we have complied with the Independence requirements of the Australian professional ethical pronouncements. 

4. Auditor's Opinion 
In our opinion, the financial report presents fairly, in all material respects the financial position of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Incas 
at 30 April 2014and of Its financial performance for the year then ended in accordance with the accounting policies described in Note 1 to 
the financial statements. 

Auditor's Declaration 

In relation to the Charitable Fundraising Act 1991, the financial statements show a true and fair view of the financial results of fundraising 
appeals conducted during the year; 

a) That the accounting and associated records have been properly kept during the year in accordancewith the Charitable fundraising Act 
1991 and the regulations; 

b) That monies received as a result of fundralsing appeals conducted during the year have been properly accounted for and applied in 
accordance with the Charitable Fundraising Act 1991 and the regulations; and 
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Auditors Report 

c) At the date of this report there are reasonable grounds to believe that the Organisation will be able to pay Its debts as and when they fall 
due. 

Carrasco Accounting and Taxations Solutions 

*AA 
Michael O'Brien 

Chartered Accountants 

Suite 24,12 -18 Orient Street, Batemens Bay, NSW 2536 

Dated this  2 4-  day of  ~C%^1L- 	2014 
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